Budget & Planning Committee
Inlow Hall 201
February 16, 2015

Present:  Ray Brown, Ken Watson, Jeff Carman, Steve Tanner, Angie Scott, Phillip Sebastiani, Ted Takamura (via phone), Angie Adams, Peter Mailer, David Lageson, Lara Moore, Farooq Sultan and Teresa Carson-Mastrude

The meeting was called to order at 1:05pm

Minutes from the December 2014 and January 2015 meetings were approved.

Old Business

Shared Governance
Ray Brown feels confident Shared Governance will be represented with the EOU Board of Trustees and that it will be included in the bylaws. Ray noted to the group that he is on the board to represent the entire university – not just the faculty. The group discussed the change in leadership at the governor level and feels that David Nelson has a good relationship with Kate Brown (interim governor). Kate Brown has been a strong supporter of education in the past.

Ray also reported to the group that the Board of Trustees will oversee the fiscal health of the university, academic programs and facilities. Ray Brown and Pat Hinton have 2-year terms on the board and others have 4-year terms. The next regular Board Meeting will be in June and sub-committees have been appointed. Ray and Lara Moore agreed that they felt impressed by the group as they want what is best for eastern.

New Business
The group discussed the latest HECC Funding Model and noted that everything in it is subject to change. It was noted by VP Moore that at this point it appears that EOU will lose the funding that we receive for Idaho and Washington students who we have not been charged out-of-state tuition. The group discussed the negatives of the funding model to EOU. President Kenton and Tim Seydel have traveled to Salem to discuss the shortcomings to EOU with legislators. 

Vice President Moore reported to the group that the Food Service RFP has posted and it is hoped that several vendors will respond.

Enrollment Update
[bookmark: _GoBack]Farooq Sultan reported that at this time it appears that enrollment projections for Fall are flat. Admissions is working on a calling-campaign to attempt to bring the numbers up. A retention committee has been formed to find ways to bring up retention numbers. 

IT Update
The Copy Center has moved to Badgley Hall and will fall under IT moving forward. 

Facilities Update
David Lageson gave an update for the Facilities Department. Lageson has been putting together proposals for a Childcare Center that President Kenton would like to have at EOU and also spoke of pursuing funding for the Grand Staircase and opening Mill Creek to the campus. There is also a plan to mark a “fitness trail” around campus and this should be completed soon.

Vice President Moore noted that tuition proposals should be ready for discussion at the next meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:30pm

Respectfully Submitted
Teresa Carson-Mastrude

